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RE:  Contribution to Political Party Unit 
 

ADVISORY OPINION 399 
 

SUMMARY 
 
Payment by an individual for services provided by a vendor to a political party unit is a donation 
in kind from the individual making the payment to the party unit. 
 

FACTS 
 
As the representative of a political party unit (“the Party Unit”) registered with the Campaign 
Finance and Public Disclosure Board, (“the Board”), you ask for an advisory opinion based on 
the following facts:  
 

1. The Party Unit wishes to conduct an issue-oriented polling project in several areas of 
Minnesota.  The polling will not mention any individual candidates.   

 
2. An individual donor has agreed to pay for a large portion of the polling project with a 

payment directly to the polling firm. 
 
You ask the two questions, as stated in the issues below. 
 
 

Issue One 
 

Should the individual donor’s payment be reported as an in-kind contribution to the political 
party unit? 
 

Opinion 
 
According to the facts, payment for the polling will not be made in the form of a direct 
contribution to the Party Unit, but by means of a payment on behalf of the party unit to the 
polling organization.  It is apparent from the facts that the Party Unit is collaborating with the 
individual donor in this project and that if the project moves forward, payment by the donor will 
be with the approval of the Party Unit and the benefit will be accepted by the Party Unit. 
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